Memorandum

To:  Complaint File: Dilworth
From: Manuel Rauhut

Re:  Water level at Dilworth Dam
Date: February 1%, 2006

Kathy Roberts called the Department on January 30", 2006 to express her concern of the
water level of a dam owned by Mr. Dilworth along Highway 1-84 near Hammett, Idaho.
In previous years water encroached along the interstate and the Department required that
flashboards in the spillway shall not exceed 47”. On February 1%, 2006 Rob Whitney and
I visited the site to verify the height of the boards in the spillway. The boards remain
unchanged at 47 inches. The water level was just below the crest of the boards during the
inspection. Some tumbleweeds on the upstream side of the boards are piling up, but did
not increase the water level of the reservoir during the visit.

driftwood on the upstream slope; note that the reservoir level is below the boards at this
point.



